### Dear Nashwaak Valley families!

Nashwaak Valley School staff are so excited to see our new and returning Black Bear families this school year! Things will be a bit different, but we are going to have a great 'Bubble' experience! Our operational plan is at district for approval. Once this plan is approved it will be shared with you on September 3. We have worked hard as a staff to ensure the physical safety of our students, as well as the social & emotional safety of our students. We are Nashwaak Valley! We are the Black Bears! We care!

Things have started to be shared on the school website at <a href="https://secure1.nbed.nb.ca/sites/ASD-W/NashwaakValley/Pages/default.aspx">https://secure1.nbed.nb.ca/sites/ASD-W/NashwaakValley/Pages/default.aspx</a>

# **Week #1 Staggered Entry:**

Date	Portion of Students	Time Frame of Day
September 8	Kindergarten	Noon pick up
September 9	K-2	Regular Wednesday
September 10	3-5	Regular day
September 11	K-5 (all students)	Regular day

#### **STUDENT DROP OFF:**

Parents/caregivers are asked to ensure that students being dropped off will arrive between 7:35 – 7:45 or after 8:05. Students who are dropped off by parents/caregivers or who walk to school will enter the building at through the main entrance of the building and proceed directly to their class. Masks must be worn.

- \*\*\*Parents/caregivers are asked to please NOT to drop off students between 7:45 8:00 or park in the teacher parking lot at drop off time.
- \*\*\*after the student's first parents are not permitted to enter the building, access is by appointment only.

### MASKS:

For your child's safety and the safety of others, students are required to wear a community mask anytime they are OUTSIDE the classroom bubble. Students need to wear a mask when they enter the building.

# **SUPPLIES:**

When students come to school they will need to bring:

- Clean community mask (baggie to store it in when not in use)
- Water bottle (clearly marked with the student's name, fountains will not be in use, water bottle filling stations are being installed)
- Hand sanitizer (small bottle unscented)
- Indoor non-marking shoes
- Lunch box (clearly marked with the student's name)
- Backpack (clearly marked with the student's name)
- 2 boxes of Kleenex

Grades K-4 Student Fees are \$45 paid online at <a href="https://anglophonewest.schoolcashonline.com/">https://anglophonewest.schoolcashonline.com/</a>

Grade 5 Student Fees are \$55 paid online at <a href="https://anglophonewest.schoolcashonline.com/">https://anglophonewest.schoolcashonline.com/</a>

As always, if you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact the school office. More information will be coming next week August 31<sup>st</sup> to Sept 4<sup>th</sup> when staff return.

See you all soon!

Let's go Black Bears!